DECEMBER 8, 2023 SPECIAL SESSION

The LaGrange County Commissioners met in Special Session on Friday, December 8, 2023, in the
Information Technology conference room, County Office Building, 114 W. Michigan Street, LaGrange,
Indiana, 46761, at 10:00 a.m., with the following present: Commissioners, Mr. Terry A. Martin, , and Mr.
Peter A. Cook; and LaGrange County Auditor, Kathryn Hopper. Mr. Kevin R. Myers attended virtually.

Also present were: representatives from JO Mory - Mike Rowe, Curt Friend and Ryan Nott. LaGrange
County Building Commissioner - Jason Boggs, and LaGrange County Maintenance Supervisor — Gary
Mast.

Senators Sue Glick and Eric Koch and Representatives Denny Zent attended virtually.

Representatives from NIPCo attached virtually.

NIPSCo INSTALLATION OF SERVICE COSTS

Senator Glick raised concerns that both LaGrange County and Steuben County have had projects, discussed
with NIPSCo from the beginning, but at the end, the counties are told that there is not sufficient capacity
and there will be extra costs added to the project. NIPSCo denies any knowledge of agreements as to cost
at the beginning of the projects. When asked if there was any wiggle room — NIPSCO said there may be
possibility of remedy, but may need permission form the Commission on Tariff rules.

Representative Koch asked that both LaGrange County and NIPSCo forward all emails, notes,
correspondence to Senator Glick for review.
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